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2025 LINE OFFICERS

• Brooks Targgart, Potentate
• Keith Jacobsen, Chief Rabban

• Andy Fracica, Assistant Rabban
• Mike Leedy, High Priest & Prophet

• Evan Detweiler, Oriental Guide
• Ronald Buskirk, Recorder
• Chris Sanders, Treasurer

2025 Divan Members with their ladies



Mizpah Shrine Center Office Hours:  Monday - Thursday:  9am - 2:30pm

   Fraternally:  Brooks Targgart, Potentate Attest: Ronald Buskirk, Recorder  
The purpose of these called meetings or events is to act upon any official business that may come before it. Your presence is requested.

 (260)426-4543 recorder@mizpahshrine.com www.mizpahshrine.com

The Allah Bi
Volume 25, Issue 1

Published bi-monthly
(January, March, May, July, September, November)

Publication of Mizpah Shrine
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805
Phone:  260-426-4543

Fax:  260-426-4544
Article submissions:  allah-bi@mizpahshrine.com

Articles are due by the first of the month 
preceeding the mailing date

(February 1, April 1, June 1, August 1, 
October 1, December 1)

Mizpah Shrine Divan:
Brooks Targgart, Potentate

Keith Jacobsen, Chief Rabban
Andy Fracica, Assistant Rabban

Mike Leedy, High Priest  
& Prophet

Evan Detweiler, Oriental Guide
Ronald Buskirk, 33°, Recorder
Chris Sanders, 33°, Treasurer

Trustees:
Tim Yagel(25)

Sam Winebrenner (26)
Jody Swaidner (27)

You are hereby notified of the following meetings of the nobility to be held at:

MIZPAH SHRINE
1015A Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805

EARTH MOVING - EXCAVATING - ENVIRONMENTAL
QUALIFIED M B E

COMPLETE SITE DEVELOPMENT

Fox Contractors Corp
5430 W. Ferguson Road

Fort Wayne, Indiana 46809-9612

Dallas D. Day
dday@foxcontractors.com

Fort Wayne (260)747-7461
Cell (260)410-7560
Fax (260)747-7717

Indy (317)769-6291
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Finance Committee:
Hal Harting (25)

William Auer (26)
Ron Kohart (27)

Dennis Schebig (28)
John Runge (29)

Representatives to the 
Imperial Council:

Brooks Targgart, Potentate
Keith Jacobsen, Chief Rabban

Andy Fracica, Assistant Rabban,
Mike Leedy, High Priest & Prophet

Legal Counsel:
Daniel H. Hampton, M. Bruce Scott,

Aaron B. Scott

January Stated Meeting
Wednesday, January 15 • Meal at 6:15pm • Meeting at 7:00pm

February Stated Meeting
Wednesday, February 19 • Meal at 6:15pm • Meeting at 7:00pm



3

Potentate’s Message ...
	 First off, I want to say thanks to everyone that was able to come out to the 
Election and the Installation. I would like to say congratulations to all that have been 
elected to a position for Mizpah and for all our Clubs and Units. Mizpah is not run by 
a hand full of people, it takes nobles and their ladies from across the entire area to 
make Mizpah what it is. 

	 On Saturday, January 4th we will have our Unit/Club Leadership Meeting at the 
Mizpah Shrine Center starting at 9:15am, followed by Van Driver Training.  Then we will be preparing 
for the Shrine Circus at the Allen County Memorial Coliseum. If anyone can help with a show, a day, 
or the weekend, come out and join us. It is a great weekend for Mizpah. Come out and help setup the 
basement for our Circus Fair on Wednesday about 5:30pm or tear down after the show on Sunday 
afternoon, come and help for the kids show on Friday morning, or help with the Circus Fair before or 
after any of the shows from Friday night through Sunday’s start of the show. This fundraiser takes so 
many people to make this a success for Mizpah. Before the Friday night show any Shriner that can 
make it out will parade around the Rings and be there for the National Anthem. I am hoping we can 
have enough guys that would like to hold our Amazing Large Flag in one of the rings during this time.

	 My memory of Mizpah starts well before I became a member. The memories of riding a bus 
from Wolcottville with my 5th grade class to the Circus with my Dad, and other Shriners from the 
LaGrange County Shrine Club are great memories that I still think of.  Many of the current members 
were around back then and I am so proud to be a member of the LaGrange County Shrine Club. 
Helping on the morning of the kids show brings back so many memories. To know the joy that we can 
put in the hearts of our school children means a lot. 

	 Thinking a little farther out in the year, I am planning quite a few parades.  In May we will 
participate in the Shipshewana Mayfest Parade, followed by the Memorial Day Parade. In June we 
will participate in the Huntington Heritage Days and Old Settlers Day Parades.  September will be the 
GLSA Parade, followed by the Callithumpian Parade in October, and finishing the year out with a 
Ceremonial and Veteran’s Day Parade on the same day. We are also starting a new fundraiser on 
February 22nd we will be having a Comedy Night. We are going to need lots of help that night with 
bartenders and servers. If anyone would like to help out, please contact me and I will get more 
information for you.

	 I would like to say Thank You to Potentate Aaron Murray and his lady Jackie. It has been an 
honor to serve on the Divan with you for the past 3 years. As a Divan we were able to discuss some 
very tough subjects, different viewpoints were brought up and discussed and we came to a mutual 
decision among all of us.

	 I am very proud to have been elected as the Potentate of Mizpah for 2025, it is a great honor. 
Lady Heidi and I look forward to a great year of working with the nobility and their wives or girlfriends 
to make Mizpah one of the best Shrines in the world. We as Shriners tend to work very hard for our 
kids and have a lot of fun in the process and that is my intent on the next year.

Fraternally,

Brooks Targgart
Potentate 2025
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    Recorder’s Message ...
Greetings Nobles and families!

Winter is here and our Temple year begins anew. I thank the Nobility for the support shown 
in the December Election. I appreciate the help in the past year as I chunked away at the 
learning curve.  As promised on Election night, I will do my best to continue to observe 
Shrine and Masonic law and keep our temple moving forward.

Our Mizpah Shrine Circus will be upon us so quickly and each of you, if available, will be welcomed to 
assist in any manner for this event. The Circus is HUGE.  Units and Clubs, please consider sponsoring a group of 
children to attend the Kid’s show on Friday. Mizpah pays for the seating of every child in the audience that day.  It 
is NOT FREE.  Even the payment for and return of the coupons is important.  Each paid coupon returned assists 
two children to enjoy the show.  

It is my responsibility to remind all that the 2025 DUES ARE NOW PAST DUE! If you have an issue and cannot 
pay the dues, please let a Divan member know, as we have various methods to assist.

This is the LAST YEAR for distribution of “year” stickers for plastic cards. Shrine International moves totally to 
Web Fez and the “My Fez Card” app. In the new year, your attendance at meetings and functions will be tracked 
for you electronically and your Dues payments recorded. If not paid for the year, you will be directed to the Re-
corder’s office for action. 

We know there have been issues with the electronic Dues Card and Shriners International is working steadily on 
this problem along with android and iPhone corporations.  If you need help, please contact the office for assis-
tance.

Lastly, Lady Linda and I wish each of you a safe winter and festive Valentine’s Day. 
May you find Peace throughout the New Year.
Please be careful and remember to love one another.
   
Fraternally,
Ron Buskirk, 33°
Recorder



Give $100 And Feel 
Like A Million

Join the Shriner’s $100 Million Club
With your gift, you will receive a certificate and will be entitled

 to the $100 Million Club tassel holder ($10) on your fez. 
Not only will you be participating in the 

“WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY” 
but also in the 

“WORLD’S PUREST CHARITY”.
___ I would like to make a cash contribution at this time of at
       least $100, which is tax deductible.
       * Please make your check payable to: 
                    SHRINERS HOSPITAL FOR CHILDREN

___ I would like to make a contributaion using my credit card.
       * Please include credit card number & expiration date (MC, Visa, Discover)

Certificate Information
Person Donating ____________________________________
Unless specified otherwise, will also be the name on certificate

In Memory of / Honor of (circle one) ______________________

How would you like to receive your certificate?

(  ) Pick up in office - framed (  ) Stated Meeting - framed

Mail to:  ___________________________________________
       * Mail form to Mizpah Shrine; 1015 Memorial Way, Fort Wayne, IN 46805

Email to:  recorder@mizpahshrine.com
260-426-4543 • fax:  260-426-4544
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$100 Million
Dollar Club 

In Honor of Mr. & Mrs. Yong Kwet Pow – Jon A 
                                                                           Doehrman
In Honor of Robbie Seymore – Jack & Jaqueline Dever
In Memory of Connie York – David J York
In Memory of Marcia Fryback – Mizpah Class Directors
In Honor of The Children – Stephen Rader
In Honor of Matthew Coplin, WM – Avilla Masonic 
				            Lodge No 460 F & AM
In Memory of Steven L Sickafoose – Cabiri
In Memory of Thomas T King, P.P. – John & Maureen Hall
In Memory of Steven L Sickafoose – Mizpah Antique
					     Power
In Memory of Ronald J Harruff 33º, P.P. – Elizabeth L 
					               Harruff
In Memory of Steven L Sickafoose – John & Lois Coleman
In Memory of Steven L Sickafoose – Mizpah Horse Patrol
In Honor of The Children – Jerry & Janet Scoville
In Honor of The Children – David Bojrab
In Honor of Thomas W Harris – Christoff & Christoff
In Honor of Thomas W Harris – Scott & Holly Uetrecht
In Honor of Thomas W Harris – Mark & Patricia 
				            Veerkamp
In Honor of Thomas W Harris – Dailia Working
In Honor of Thomas W Harris – Jack A Mussucci
In Honor of Thomas W Harris – The Targgart Family
In Honor of the 2024 Divan Ladies – Jackie & Aaron 
					      Murray
In Honor of the Children – Jerry M. Ault
In Memory of Thomas W Harris – Don Raber
In Memory of Louann Newport – Jeffrey & Elenore 
				            Newport
In Memory of Louann Newport – Bryan & Sally 
				             Harshbarger
In Memory of Louann Newport – David & Bonnie 
				              Baumgartner 

    

D.O.B.
7/15/42
8/14/38
7/20/31
8/19/45
7/27/70
9/8/45
4/8/32

12/21/30
10/24/44

Name
  Fred Lawson
  Vernon Shupe
  Jay A Heyde
  Steven L Sickafoose
  Ross P Wood
  Larry G Thimlar
  Donald L Roe
  Paul W Gause
  Joseph D O’Brien

Creation
12/1/79

11/18/00
11/28/69
11/22/03

1/5/22
5/10/80

11/20/71
12/3/55

11/22/03

Passed
9/25/24

10/19/24
6/14/24

11/14/24
11/20/24
10/30/24
11/24/24
12/2/24

11/28/24

Finding Children
Who Need The 

Shriners Hospitals’
Services Is
Everybodies
Business ...

“In everything I did, I showed you that by this kind of 
hard work we must help the weak, remembering the 

words the Lord Jesus himself said: ‘It is more blessed to 
give than to receive.’ ” – Acts 20:35
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Mizpah Shrine Center
1015 Memorial Way

Fort Wayne, IN  46805

Justin Pedick

February 22, 2025
6:00 PM Showtime
February 22, 2025
6:00 PM Showtime

Dustin Cole

MizpahShrineComedy.com 
(260) 426-4543

reservations@MizpahShrineComedy.com

Agent Gomez

Steven Michael Quezada

$25
Gen. Admission

Setup for the
2025 Circus Fair
Wednesday, January 22nd 

Time: 5:30pm

We will be
selling Onions
again this year!

We will be selling 
mostly presales, if you 
have people interested
  – start taking orders. 

  More details 
 to follow on 
 ordering

Unit/Club Leadership Meeting

 
Saturday, January 4th • 9:15 - 10:45 AM 

at the Mizpah Shrine Center Ballroom • Breakfast will be from 8:45 - 9:15 AM
We will go over the calendar and Various Items through the year

2024 
Potentate
receiving 

check from
Wabash

Shrine Club
for the 

hospital

Wabash Installation
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Horse Patrol ...
     Winter is upon us. All our horses are sporting their new heavy winter coats. They are well 
bedded, fed and ready to meet the winter storms. Caring for animals in the winter is not without its 
problems, but we do so happily, so that we can ride so others may walk. 2025 is here. As we look 
forward to the new year, we can’t forget all we accomplished in 2024. 
     The Horse Patrol started the year by revamping our arena. Major work was accomplished on 
the main arena that enabled us to handle bad weather and still perform safely. We installed 
drainage and a new base and topcoat for the arena. This made the footing much better and 
allowed the water to escape quicker.
     After traveling many miles, participating in many practices and parades, summer passed 
quickly. GLSA was held in Fort Wayne and Columbia City. We showcased our abilities with our 
drill and flag presentation. We ended the weekend by leading the Shrine units in the community 
parade.
     This summer our biggest event was the 70th annual Mizpah Shrine Charity Horse Show. We 
had our usual rain, but the show went on. With the improved footing and drainage, all events 
stayed in the arena. As has been the custom, money was donated to the Shriners Hospital for 
Children; Chicago and Dayton.
     Our Fall Fling was held in early November. Our clubhouse was crowded with attendees, who 
were determined to have a wonderful time. The evening did not disappoint anyone. It was good to 
see old and new friends gather for great food and games. Mark your calendar for April 4, 2025, for 
our spring fling. You’ll hear more about this activity as the date draws near.  
     We ended our yearly activities with our Christmas party hosted by our newly elected Horse 
Patrol President John Fosnaugh. Our shindig featured good food and an auction for the evening 
plus lots of conversation and laughter. Special thanks go to our outgoing president, Brett 
Anderson, for his dedication and hard work this past year. He has proven that he is qualified to 
herd cats if the need arises. Also honored was our Horse Patrol Captain, John VanVoorst, for his 
work and dedication to our group. We are thankful for his donation of numerous hours to keep the 
group strong.
     During the evening’s festivities, the 2025 officers were installed with as much pomp and 
circumstance as the Horse Patrol can muster. Potentate Aaron Murray performed the installation.
     The evening concluded with a “not so silent auction” of donated items. Sale of these items 
raised over $3100. This was earmarked for the Mizpah Transportation Fund. You can be sure, a 
good time was had by all!
     As 2024 activities close. The Horse Patrol wishes you and your family a wonderful, safe and 
happy winter season. Keep warm and watch out for that ice patch. It’s not long until the Circus is 
upon us. The Horse Patrol will be there.  Will we see you there?

Until next time,
Mizpah Horse Patrol



Calendar of Events Around Mizpah
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  January     Calendar	  Event

 Thursday	 January 2nd	 Horse Patrol
				    Murpah Stated Meeting
 Saturday	 January 4th	 Pote’s Aide/ Unit Head/ Van
				    Driver Training
				    Racing Shriners
 Monday	 January 6th	 Circus Transportation
				    Dinner
 Wednesday	 January 8th	 Kosciusko County SC
				    Lagrange County SC
				    Randolph County SC
				    Daughters of the Nile
 Thursday	 January 9th	 Legion of Honor
 Saturday	 January 11th	 Hillbillies
 Monday	 January 13th	 Car Club
	 	 	 	 Director’s Staff
 Tuesday	 January 14th	 Class Directors
				    Scottish Rite Stated Meeting
 Wednesday	 January 15th	 Mizpah Stated Meeting
				    Huntington County SC
 Thursday	 January 16th	 Pokagon SC
				    Mizmur Shrine Club
				    Flying Shriners
 Saturday	 January 18th	 Daughters of the Nile Wine
				    Tasting
 Monday	 January 20th	 Yoshi
				    Hospital Unit
 Tuesday	 January 21st	 Radio Unit
				    Media Unit
 Wednesday	 January 22nd	 Circus Setup at the 
				    Coliseum
				    Samsar
				    Hapzim
				    Wabash County SC
 Thursday	 January 23rd	 Whitley County SC
 Friday	 	 January 24th	 Circus Parade of Units
 Saturday	 January 25th	 Circus
				    Blackford County SC
 Sunday	 January 26th	 Circus Appreciation
 Monday	 January 27th	 Antique Power
 Tuesday	 January 28th	 Khyber Gun Club
				    Adams County SC
				    Clowns

 
 February	 Calendar	   Event	

 Saturday	 February 1st	   Racing Shriners
 Thursday	 February 6th	   Horse Patrol
				      Murpah Stated Meeting
 Saturday	 February 8th	   Hillbillies
 Monday	 February 10th	   Car Club
	 	 	 	   Director’s Staff
				      Daughters of the Nile 
				      Euchre Party
 Tuesday	 February 11th	   Class Directors
				      Scottish Rite Stated Meeting
 Wednesday	 February 12th	   Kosciusko County SC
				      Lagrange County SC
				      Randolph County SC
				      Daughters of the Nile
 Thursday	 February 13th	   Legion of Honor
 Saturday	 February 15th	   Scottish Rite Sweetheart 
				      Dinner
 Monday	 February 17th	   Yoshi
				      Hospital Unit
 Tuesday	 February 18th	   Radio Unit
				      Media Unit
 Wednesday	 February 19th	   Mizpah Stated Meeting
				      Huntington County SC
 Thursday	 February 20th	   Pokagon SC
				      Flying Shriners
				      Mizmur Shrine Club
 Saturday	 February 22nd	  Mizpah Comedy Night
				      Blackford County
 Monday	 February 24th	   Antique Power
 Tuesday	 February 25th	   Khyber Gun Club
				      Adams County SC
				      Clowns
				      Saudi Shrine Stated Meeting
 Wednesday	 February 26th	   Samsar
				      Hapzim
				      Wabash County SC
 Thursday	 February 27th	   Whitley County SC

Circus
Appreciation

Party
 Sunday, 

January 26th
Following the show!
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Membership for 2025 ...
As we welcome the new year, we’re excited about the opportunities that lie ahead. However, 
many shrines, including Mizpah, are experiencing a decline in membership. While we’ve been 
working hard to reflect a more realistic roster of members, we still see a drop in numbers. Can we 
turn this around?
The numbers game - The black camel is an uncontrollable number. But our creations and 
retention are numbers that we can focus on. Retention probably takes up most of our committee’s 
energy because we are constantly trying to find those nobles who haven’t paid their dues for this 
year. This amount of energy costs us time that we’d rather use on creation, marketing, community 
engagement, and lodge engagement. We work so hard to contact those nobles who haven’t paid 
their bills on time that we can barely focus on getting new Nobles to cold-sands or ceremonials.
The path to becoming a Noble is a journey, a fantastic journey. It should not sound like a chore 
that someone has to do to become a Noble. It should be exciting for each and every one of us to 
bring a new brother into the nobility. Even if they haven’t become a Mason yet, this journey should 
help us all rediscover our lodges.
When Mizpah Shrine engages the public and puts the Fez on, that’s your chance to show people 
that you have taken a fantastic journey. People who see your face know that you’ve traveled far 
and have become a true Noble. There’s no 
commercial, meme, or website that can truly
engage people better than that Fez that you are 
wearing on your head. Guide them, teach them, 
create them.
Thank you for your continued service to Mizpah 
Shrine Center. Let’s work hard to get our 
membership roles moving in a positive direction.

Brothers, 
   Lonnie Cox is a fellow Master Mason, Shriner, 

and Scottish Rite, MSA. 
   He founded a not for profit – Shepherds House 

in 1998. He operates four facilities in 
Fort Wayne serving homeless Veterans.

   Shepherds House . . .  serves our
Nation’s Heroes.

   Brothers, let’s support the mission of 
Shepherds House!
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Michael Coe                                   (260)424-6260

I hope everyone had a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Thanks to all that helped make the Children’s Christmas Party such a special event.

The month of January brings the Circus.  YOSHI members, please help with the fair set-up the 
evening of Wednesday 1/22 and tear down the afternoon of Sunday 1/26, appearances by the 
Gentle Giants, and provide other assistance as possible.

				    UPCOMING EVENTS:
			   • March 1st:  YOSHI Martini Tasting:
			        o  Six Martini Flavors to sample.
 			        o  Heavy Hors D’oeuvres.
			        o  Please contact a YOSHI member for pre-sale tickets.
			   • April 12th:  Skating with the Easter Bunny.

Please mark your calendars.

Steve Manor
YOSHI President 2025

For iPhone users:
The issue began when Apple released their new iOS, version 18.0. Working with their support team, 
we’ve identified a fix that we’re communicating out to the field: After confirming that they have the latest 
version of the iOS installed (18.1.1), when Nobles get the dreaded “blank” screen, there will be a 
line on one side of the screen and they should turn/rotate the phone such that the line is at the 
top of the screen. This will cause the card to reload in landscape orientation.

For Android users:
An update to the app has been released to the Google Play Store. It is likely that old system cache files 
may still be stored and are causing an error within the operating system. Once it’s been confirmed that 
they have downloaded and installed the latest version of the app, it is recommended to advise these 
Nobles to restart their phones to clear the temporary cache files and load the app once again. If it still 
doesn’t load properly, the steps necessary to clear out the system’s cache files should be employed, with 
the instructions to restart the phone once again. This should do a “hard reset” of the phone and allow the 
app to begin to work.

My Fez Card Viewer ... Issues on phones – corrective action
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Murpah ...
	 Today we had our 2nd annual Shopping with a 
Shriner Trip with our local Shrine kid, Hazel Richardson. 
Hazel has been a Shrine patient since she was 8 months old 
at the Ohio burns hospital where she continues to receive
treatment. Hazel gives back to the local Shrine Hospitals 
by having a toy drive all year long with her Hazel’s Helping 
Hands. 
	 Joining Hazel, were Adam Poe, and his wife Lady 
Heather, Hazel’s parents Ashlee and Jason Richardson, and 
fellow Shriner Bruce Brothers and his wife Lady Lisa. We 
would like to give special recognition to Bre at 5 Below of 
Muncie as well, for going above and beyond helping us today. 
This has been the highlight of our year; this little girl is truly 
a ray of sunshine. Thank you for the opportunity to help this 
wonderful litle girl. 
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2211 N. Oak Park Ave. 
Chicago, IL 60707
SHRINERSCHICAGO.ORG

One Children’s Plaza – 2 West 
Dayton, OH 45404

SHRINERSOHIO.ORG   

UNSTOPPABLE DRIVE!
You can triple your gift by 
donating on Giving Tuesday
This Giving Tuesday, your gift can transform 
lives! When you support Shriners Children’s, your 
gift will have 3x the impact on children needing 
specialized medical care. 

Celebrated on the Tuesday 
following Thanksgiving, Giving 
Tuesday is a global day of giving 
created as a counterpoint to
“Black Friday” in 2012. In 2022, 
the day nationally generated $3.1 billion for U.S.-
based nonprofits alone.

We’re here to provide the most AMAZING CARE anywhere 
for every child with burn and plastic surgery needs!

Andrea, 17, is not just a state champion athlete 
two years in a row, she is a determined survivor 
and a champion in life.

When Andrea was just 4 years 
old, the southern Illinois child 
sustained a spinal cord injury 
in a car accident, which left her 
paralyzed from the waist down. 
After receiving emergency care 
and rehabilitation locally, her family brought 
her to the specialized spinal cord injury (SCI) 
rehabilitation program at Shriners Children’s 
Chicago, one of the first children’s hospitals in the 
nation to focus on pediatric spinal cord injuries. 

Debra, Andrea’s grandmother, recalls how Andrea 
showed independence even with her SCI. The girl 

found ways to climb up stairs, played in her bunk 
beds, and did “everything else” that small children 
do. This natural strength and determination may 
have contributed to her pursuing wheelchair 
racing in middle school.

Teen is state wheelchair racing champion 2 years in a row
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Radio Unit Installation

LaGrange County Installation

Khyber Club Installation

Flying
Shriners

Installation
Pokagon
Installation

Hazpim/ Little 500 Installation

Legion of Honor
Installation

Murpah
Installation
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The Nobles and their Ladies listed drove Mizpah Shrine vans transporting our patient-champions and 
their parents to Chicago or Cincinnati the last few weeks.

Hospital
NEWS

Interested in becoming a driver? Contact one of the Schedulers 
or the Mizpah Shrine office 

TODAY!!
Lagrange and 

Steuben 
Counties
October

CHICAGO: 
9 Trips, 10 Patients
(1 of them 3 times!)
Miles Driven:  3,166

Drivers:
Ray Hoover (8)
Don Shively (4)

Hal Harting
Kelly Kerlin

Richard Muntz
Jeff Brill

John Tchinski
Jay Smith

Fort Wayne
October

Chicago: 
13 Trips, 16 Patients

DAYTON: 
2 Trips, 2 Patients

Miles Driven:  4,652
Drivers:

Dennis Schebig (7)
Norm Thompson

Ed LaRocque
Jeff Baumgardner (6)
George Goldsworthy

Doug Brouwer (3)
Jacob Dermott

Arlie Elam
Ron Hall

Jim Grafmiller
Henry Biancardi (2)

Ray Hoover Lagrange and 
Steuben 
Counties
November
CHICAGO: 

8 Trips, 8 Patients
(1 of them twice!)
Miles Driven:  2,660

Drivers:
Ray Hoover (6)
Don Shively (3)
Ed Tutwiler (2)

Richard Muntz (2)
Jim Hillman

John Tchinski

Mizpah Van Schedulers
Elkhart

Jake Dermott - 574-773-4887

Fort Wayne Area
Stef Baker - 260-358-7244

Jerry Willman - 260-483-4226

Noble Co.
Bob Evers - 574-269-3788

Grant/Blackford Co.
Roger Beck 765-661-2978 or 

765-674-5831
Dave Pyle 765-506-1289

LaGrange/Steuben
Don Shively - 260-667-7991
Ray Hoover 260-463-3179

Fort Wayne
November
Chicago: 

9 Trips, 10 Patients
Miles Driven:  3,068

Drivers:
Dennis Schebig (5)
Jim Grafmiller (2)

Jeff Baumgardner (6)
George Goldsworthy

Bob Harting
Joe Harting

Henry Biancardi
Ed LaRocque

Van Driver’s Training
Satuday, January 4th

11am at the Mizpah Ballroom

Elkhart
October

Chicago: 
2 Trips, 2 Patients

DAYTON: 
1 Trips, 1 Patients
Miles Driven: 1,093

Drivers:
Jacob Dermott (2)
Alan Duncan (2)
Grant Humbarger

Art Kentgen

In Memory
Robert Cotner

Passed November 16, 2024
Robert is survived by his wife Norma, 

son Jon, daughter Holly, 5 grandchildren 
and 3 great grandchildren. 

Robert retired from Shriner’s Hospital 
Chicago. He was born in Kendallville, IN 

and was very proud of his town. He always 
had a supply of carmels from Kendallville on 

his desk.
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Daughters of the Nile ...
Greetings from Teti Sheri Temple No. 60 Daughters of the Nile! 

On behalf of our Ladies of the Household, we wish you and your families a Happy, Healthy, Safe, 
and Prosperous New Year in 2025! With the start of a new year, our Ladies of the Household are once 
again hitting the ground “running” and wasting no time having many exciting events!  I would direct your 
attention to the advertisements below.  We encourage you to reach out to the Chairman of the events, or 
me, if you have any questions, would like to participate, or need additional information! 
We are very much looking forward to working with Illustrious Sir, Brooks Targgart, and his Lady, Heidi,  
and we anticipate a fun and prosperous year together.  Remember—Impossible really means I AM 
POSSIBLE, and WE ARE POSSIBLE! Together we can accomplish great things!

Safe travels and good health!

Nile Love,
Julianne Hyde, Queen
Teti Sheri Temple No. 60

Saturday, 
February 8, 2025

1 - 4 PM EST

$5per
person

Mizpah Shrine Center
1015 Memorial Way 
Fort Wayne, IN 46805

Must be 18 to attend!
All proceeds go to Teti Sheri General Fund

PRIZES! FUN!

REFRESHMENTS!

BRING YOUR RELATIVES, 
NEIGHBORS, AND FRIENDS!!!

All proceeds go 
to Teti Sheri

General Fund



Mizpah Shrine Center
1015A Memorial Way
Fort Wayne, IN 46805

Save the Date:
Grand Master’s One Day Class

Saturday, March 15th
More information to come

East West Shrine Bowl 
Watch Party

Thursday, January 30th 2025 • 8pm 
at Mildred’s Lounge

Come out to the Shrine to watch some football and have
some good fellowship

Circus 
Transportation 

Dinner
Monday, January 6th

at 
Mizpah Shrine Center

Ballroom
Social:  6PM 

Meeting:  6:30PM


